
 
 

 
 

 

April 5, 2019 
 
 

Lydia Simrayh 

Construction Analyst 

Indiana, Illinois, Iowa Foundation for Fair Contracting 

6170 Joliet Road, Suite 200 

Countryside, IL 60525 

 

VIA EMAIL – lsimrayh@iiiffc.org 
 
 
Re:  FOIA Request dated April 4, 2019 and received April 4, 2019 
 
Subject:  Requesting the following information regarding the Fox Chase Elementary School Playground Renovations 
project that was bid on 02/12/2019: 

1. Please provide the bid tabulations and engineer’s estimates 
2. Please advise the date that they’ve been awarded, the start date, and estimated end date. 
3. Please provide a list of sub contractors if applicable. 
4. Please provide a copy of the executed contract with the awarded contractor. 
5. Please provide copies of any correspondence between the awarded contractor and public body. 

 
Dear Ms. Simrayh: 
 
This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your April 4, 2019 request under 
the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information.  The 
information responsive to your request is attached.  
 
To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will 
be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of 
Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID #19-13. 
 
Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred an expense that comprised of the cost 
of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request 

 
Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 
 
 

Mary Anne Buckley 
 
Mary Anne Buckley  
Freedom of Information Officer 
 

http://www.sd308.org/


Company Base Bid Amount

Hacienda Landscaping 313,542.50$                                            

K & D Landscape Management 322,460.10$                                           

Lite Construction 586,700.50$                                           

FOX CHASE ELEMENTARY PLAYGROUND RENOVATIONS 
Bid Opening February 12, 2019 10:30 A.M.
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Mary Buckley <mbuckley@sd308.org>

FOIA Request- Fox Chase Elementary School Playground Renovations 

Deborah Nervis <dnervis@sd308.org> Fri, Apr 5, 2019 at 1:57 PM
To: Mary Buckley <mbuckley@sd308.org>
Cc: Robert Allison <rallison@sd308.org>

1. Bid tab is attached
2. BOE awarded the project to Hacienda Landscaping, Inc. on March 18, 2019.  Commencement shall start on or about
June 1, with substantial completion by August 2, 2019
3. No subcontractors
4. Contract is still in legal.  Has not been executed yet.
5. We have no correspondence with the contractor.
 
Debbie
 
On Fri, Apr 5, 2019 at 9:11 AM Mary Buckley <mbuckley@sd308.org> wrote: 
[Quoted text hidden]
 
[Quoted text hidden]
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